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952.03 feet, a central angle of 06 degrees 42 minutes 01 seconds, 
a chord bearing North 06 degrees 08 minutes 15 seconds East 111.27 
feet, and an arc distance of 111.33 feet to an iron pin set at the 
point of tangencyi 3) thence North 02 degrees 46 minutes 15 seconds 
East 40. 81 feet to an iron pin set on the northeast corner of 
Graham's said Fourth Parcel and the south line of Coopermill Roadi 
thence with said south line, North 77 degrees 28 minutes 28 seconds 
East 326.90 feet to the place of beginning, containing 5.74 acres, 
more or less, subject to all legal road right-of-ways and 
applicable easements, written or implied. 

All of Parcel No. 80-82-19-01-03-000. 

TRACT TWO 62-/,6'-t)I-O/ 

Situated in the State of Ohio, County of Muskingum, City of 
Zanesville, and being all of the lands of The Line Material Company 
described in Deed Record 311, Page 9, and Deed Record 311, Page 
609, in the Muskingum County records, and more particularly bounded 
and described as followsi 

Beginning at a axle found at the intersection of the west line of 
Kimble Street and the centerline of Epply Avenue extendedi thence 
with said extended centerline, North 87 degrees 30 minutes 26 
seconds West 78.26 feet to a axle found on the east line of the 
former Zanesville Terminal Railroadi thence with said east line, 
North 45 degrees 18 minutes 29 seconds West 543.15 feet to an axle 
found at the point of curvature of said east linei thence 
continuing with said east line on a curve to the right having a 
radius of 1881.10 feet, a central angle of 15 degrees 13 minutes 38 
seconds, a chord bearing North 37 degrees 41 minutes 40 seconds 
West 498.46 feet, and an arc distance of 499.93 feet to an iron pin 
set on the southwest corner of Outlet No. 3 as shown on the "Plat 
of Brighton", as the same is designated and delineated on Muskingum 
County Plat Book 2 Page 1051 thence with the south line of said 
Outlet No. 3 and the south line of the Muskingum County 
Agricultural Society (Deed Record 35-561) (Fair Grounds), South 86 
degrees 48 minutes 42 seconds East, 801.69 feet to a one inch iron 
pipe found on the west line of Kimble Street, passing at 100.49 
feet a PK nail set at the southeast corner of said Outlet No. 31 
thence with the west line of Kimble Street, South 02 degrees 26 
minutes 31 seconds West 735.90 feet to the place of beginning, 
containing 7. 98 acres, more or less, subject to all legal road 
right-of-ways and applicable easements, written or implied. 

Prior Deed Record 311-609 references the that above described is 
"Subject to a public road or street thirty-five (35) feet in width, 

- 2 -



·r 
I 

I ;, ... 
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running parallel with the said line of said Fair Grounds the north 
line of said street being five ( 5) feet distance therefrom." 
Dedication record of this public road or street could not be found. 

Prior Deed Record 311-609 also references the that above described 
is "Subject to a right-of-way twenty eight (28) feet wide running 
across the west end of said premises where there is now located a 
roadway, and as an appurtenance to said granted land, this grantee 
shall have full and free right-of-way over and upon said private 
land hereinbefore mentioned." 

All of Parcel Nos. 80-82-18-01-01-000 
80-82-18-01-02-000 

TRACT THREE f'.p2-32-CJ.-3/, 

Situated in the State of Ohio, County of Muskingum, Township of 
Springfield, and being a part of Section 12, Township 16 North, 
Range 14 West and being all of the Second Parcel described in The 
Line Material Company Deed Record 279, Page 475, and the residual 
of the First Parcel and all of the Second Parcel described in 
McGraw-Edison Line Material Industries Deed Record 466, Page 552 
and all of the land as des.cribed in McGraw-Edison Line Material 
Industries Deed Record 503, Page 493, in the Muskingum County 
records and more particularly bounded and described as follows; 

Beginning at a one inch iron pipe found at the southwest corner of 
said Section 12; thence with the west line of Section 12, North 03 
degrees 20 minutes 00 seconds East 1496.43 feet to a point (from 
which an axle found bears North 26 degrees 26 minutes 17 seconds 
East a distance of 4.40 feet) at the northwest corner of the Second 
Parcel of Deed Record 279-475, passing a 2 inch iron pipe found at 
the southwest corner of the Second Parcel of Deed Record 279-475 at 
1149:07 feet and passing an iron pin set at 1297.78 feet; thence 
along the north line of said Second Parcel South 86 degrees 48 
minutes 42 seconds East 139.48 feet to an iron pin set on the City 
of Zanesville Corporation line, said line also being the west line 
of the former Zanesville Terminal Railroad; thence with said west 
line, on a curve to the left having a radius of 1984.04 feet, a 
central angle of 08 degrees 20 minutes 18 seconds, a chord bearing 
South 32 degrees 19 minutes 15 seconds East 288.49 feet, and an arc 
distance of 288.71 feet to an axle found at on the north end of the 
east line of the Second Parcel of Deed Record 279-475; thence 
continuing along the west line of said former railroad on a curve 
to the left having a radius of 1984.04 feet, central angle of 08 
degrees 49 minutes 05 seconds, a chord bearing South 40 degrees 53 
minutes 57 seconds East 305.05 feet, and an arc distance of 305.32 
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S,WATED IN 
Situated in the State of Ohio, County of 
Muskingum. City of Zanesville and 
Springfield Township . 

BASIS OF BEARINGS 
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American Datum. 
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